
 

 

 Nadelik Lyskerrys 2024 
 
Tuesday 27th August, 2024 at 11am 
Liskerrett Community Centre, Varley Lane, Liskeard  
 
Attendees:  Councillors Rachel Brooks (in the chair) and David Braithwaite, Jenny Chester 
(Stuart House), Iga Webb (Museum), Sally Hawken and Nell Turner (Liskerrett Centre), 
Jacqui Orange and Mandy Hancock (Town Council) 
 
Nadelik Lyskerrys, Cornish Christmas – Saturday 30th November 2024 
 

1 Welcome and Apologies 
 
Rachel welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for 
coming.   
 
Apologies were received from Mike Allsopp (Liskeard Radio), Dan 
Sturrock (Workshed), Paul Baxter (Library), Emma Julian (Treasure 
Chest) 
 

 

2 Lights Up Event 30th November 
 

• The Cornish language trail – is in progress.  Stuart House is the 
start of the Trail.  Jenny will check if an activity is available as well 
as collection of the maps and stamp cards.  What questions 
venues have will be finalised at our October meeting so they can 
be confirmed by the print deadline of 28th October.  Venues can 
suggest their own question.  The printed materials to be ready for 
Monday 11th November for distribution to the teams.  CTC have 
confirmed they are happy to have any question.   
  
The questions last year were:  

o How are you? 

o What colour do you like? 

o What is this? 

o Can you count to five? 

o What would you like for Christmas? 

•  

• Mandy has asked the Rifles have a band available for the 
evening.  She is awaiting a reply from the band.  She will chase 
for a reply.  Torpoint Sea Cadets band are available, but our 
budget may not stretch that far.  

• Switch On – David feels strongly the event should be happy, 
upbeat and vibrant.  As town pioneers the Scouts will be asked if 
they would like to switch on the Christmas tree lights, with 
possibly Rose Ramwell pressing the button.  Mandy will ask if the 
Scouts would like this opportunity.  
David confirmed that he has ordered the lights and the 35 trees 
he previously purchased can be used again.  He has instructed 
Balchere to place the lights on the tree again this year.  He 
mentioned that the group of volunteers was getting smaller and 
he didn’t know how many people will help this year.   
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David will speak to the Library to confirm that the tree on their 
building will be ok.  

• There is no further update on the Nadelik Lowen sign.  Jacqui will 
check and update at the next meeting.   

• The big red button is being borrowed from Looe.  David Martell is 
looking at how this could work in lighting up a small tree after the 
main tree switch on.  This will be a good photo opportunity for 
children and make them feel involved.   David asked where the 
tree would be supplied from.  The location and details will be 
confirmed at a future meeting.  Liskeard Radio can promote this 
opportunity. 

• Location plan – The stage will be closer to the fountain than 
shown on the location plan, being nearer the flower beds.  
Liskeard Radio will be on the stage and singers before the light 
switch on.  There is no need now for a flat bed trailer.  Jacqui will 
update the plan and send it to Mandy.  Mandy will send the 
updated map to CC once we have confirmation from St John 
Ambulance.   

• First aid – 2 quotes for first aid cover had been received.  These 
are significantly more that St John Ambulance.  We will await 
further info from St John.  They will be based in the Emily 
Hobhouse Room.  It was noted that last year they confirmed their 
availability in October.  The item is planned to be discussed at the 
Communications & Engagement Committee.    

• Mobile food trucks – The Lions have confirmed they won’t bring 
their catering caravan.  The Workshed currently has Olive & Co 
and Cold & Rolled (festive ice creams).  The Cornish Pudding Co 
will be open and Porky Swiners and possibly another coffee 
trader at the top of the town.  The Library and Stuart House will 
both be open for refreshments in the evening.  Rachel will speak 
to Rumours and Hooked at Highwood.  All will be advertised on 
social media.  The income from the stands on the Parade will be 
in aid of St Petroc, homeless charity.  Confirmation of the process 
of this will be confirmed when we speak to St Petroc at our next 
meeting.    
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3 Other Christmas Activities and Events 
 
Mandy confirmed that the Roustabouts are booked.     
 
Iga confirmed the Museum Christmas programme will start on 30th 
November.  They will be open in the evening.  Brian will be Father 
Christmas with a lucky dip.  The Museum could be a quiet place if 
needed, but it was thought that the Library and Public Hall would be 
sufficient.   
 
Events at Liskerrett:  

1. Schools workshops: all schools involved last year have been con-
tacted with date and to see if they want to be involved/ have an 
artist-led workshop.  
Will email again at start of term. Once they have numbers, may 
be able to contact rest of schools. 

 
 
   



 

 

2. Email going out to community groups re community group work-
shops.  

3. Public workshops dates: 2, 9, 16, 23 November 
 

4 Funding 
 
The FEAST application was successful but needs further marketing 
material before Sally claims it.  A photoshoot is planned which will go 
onto the Feast website.  
 
Mandy has submitted Community Chest applications to both Cornwall 
Councillors.  An outcome is awaited.       
 

 
 
 
 

5 The Access Chain 
 
Rachel will finalise the accessibility survey.  We’ll also take account of 
feedback from other sources eg the Macular Society via Sally. 
 
Into Bodmin had created a very short video showing accessibility.  If 
anyone has the ability to create something similar it could be useful.  
If not, we can post the location map on social media and explain how 
the accessible area will work. 
 
Rachel will check the venues participating in the Trail. 
 
Quiet spaces are not to be for unsupervised children.  They are for 
individuals who need some down time, accompanied by 
carers/parents.  We’ll need to create a relaxing space in the Public 
Hall with a member of staff or volunteer on hand. 
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6 Next Meetings 
 
Tuesday 17th September, 1.30pm the Liskerrett Centre 
 
Tuesday 15th October, 1.30pm, the venue to be confirmed. 
 

 

 
  


